
                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 941 
 

  

Date:     Friday 28
th

 February, 2020  
 

 

Week Commencing 2
nd

 March, 2020 

Monday 2
nd

 March – No swimming for the infants – Swimming Gala Children Only 

Monday 2
nd

 March – Parent Consultations – 6.00pm – 8.00pm (not LVI) 

Tuesday 3
rd

– Parent Consultations – 4.00pm – 6.00pm (not LVI) 

Tuesday 3
rd

 – U9 Football away GSAL 

Thursday 5
th

– World Book Day 

Thursday 5
th

– Parent Consultations for LVI only - 1.30pm – 5.00pm  

Thursday 5
th

 – BSAA Cross Country – Race 3 at Bradford grammar School  

Friday 6
th

 – Aboriginal Workshop for Form 2 & Form 3 

Friday 6
th

 – Fairtrade Sale organised by the Heads Of School 

Saturday 7
th

– Bingley Schools Swimming Gala 

 

Coming Soon 

Monday 9
TH

– Science Week 

Tuesday 10
th

– Stay & Play session for new families with children aged 18 months up 

Thursday 12
th

 – LVI visit to the Science Museum 

Thursday 19
th

 – Kindergarten Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea 

Friday 20
th

 – Breakfast Butty morning in aid of Cancer Research  

Friday 20
th

 March – Non Uniform Day in exchange for a bottle and some chocolate for the 

Spring Fair Stalls  

 

Welcome back after half term and I am sorry we came back to snow, ice and rain!  Our snow 

procedures are below and if the weather is bad, there is no need to telephone school, please 

just e.mail Mrs Wright instead and be sensible and safe. 

 

We have been very busy over the holidays getting Kindergarten, Form 2, the Music Room and 

the corridors back to normal after the flood damage.  We still have a few items to order and 

replace and Mr Wildman is working round the clock with making good and decorating works. 

 

Thank you to all parents who have welcomed the initiatives we have in place to help stop the 

spread of germs.  We have received some guidelines on the Coronavirus from our Head Office 

as well as the Department Of Education and we are following them to the letter, hence your 

children are all being sanitised on the way in to school! 

 

We have started our Fairtrade Fortnight in conjunction with Mrs Thompson, our Cook In 

Charge and the Heads Of School, kicked off by a fabulous hot chocolate and bun sale this 

morning! 

 

Parents in Form 3 – UVI should have received a term card for you child, these came home 

either yesterday or today and are an opportunity for you to see how your child is performing 

before Parent Consultations next week.  

 

Lastly, I would like to inform you all that Mrs Cartwright, our Drama specialist, has decided to 

leave her employment at Lady Lane Park School after 27 years’ service, with effect from 

Easter 2020 and will not be returning to teach in school before this.  I understand Mrs 

Cartwright will be contacting all parents and students who have lessons with her for either 

Voiceworks or the Keyboard.    

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

Mrs Cartwright has been an integral part of the school and her dedication and commitment 

has resulted in many great performances namely, our Harvest Festivals, Summer Celebrations 

and Christmas Carol Services. She has taught the children to perform confidently and 

encouraged them to have a go!  We will miss her but wish her all the best in her new 

endeavours. 

 

Next week I will out of school at an Alpha Head’s Meeting which takes place on Thursday and 

Friday.  The school will be in the capable hands of Mrs Arnold until I return on Monday. 

 

Best wishes to you all from Mr N Saunders and all the staff. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Snow/Bad Weather Warnings 

 

If school will not be opening due to a heavy fall of snow or in fact closed for any reason, we 

will issue a text message. Sometimes it is possible to open the school later than usual to allow 

us to secure the site and make it as safe as possible, and again we would use our text 

messaging service to notify you of this. 

  

In some instances, when conditions worsen during the school day, please take the initiative to 

collect your child as soon as possible.  There is no necessity to telephone, just come.  We 

would, of course, remain in school until the last child has been collected.  It would be 

inappropriate for children to be left in Crèche under such circumstances and all after-school 

activities would likewise be cancelled. 

  

If conditions are extremely icy, please do not take any undue risk to yourselves (or your cars!).  

In such circumstances we will understand if your child is later than usual getting to school, or 

you decide not to risk the journey at all. Much better to be safe than sorry, for you and 

especially your children, are very precious. Please contact school via email to let us know if 

your child will not be in so that we can update our registers. 

 

Mr N Saunders 

 

 

World Book Day 

 

On Thursday 5th March it's World Book Day and to celebrate this year’s theme of “Share a 

Million Stories”, we will be asking pupils to bring in their favourite book.  Infant pupils will be 

paired up with a junior pupil and will spend some time sharing their favourite books. The 

session will end with Class Teachers reading their own favourite book, or extract from, to the 

group. 

Mrs S Cardus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Lady Lane Park School  
Clubs and Activities –Spring Term 2020 

 

To start week commencing Monday 24
th

 February 2020, unless stated otherwise 

 

Day Time Activity Free/Chargeable Location Staff 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir  

 (F4-U6)  

Free Gym Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table tennis  

 (L6-U6) 

Free Hall Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.30 Lego Club  

(F4-U6) 

Free The Hive Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30 Homework clinic 

(L6-U6) 

Free LVI Miss Vincent 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F5) Chargeable Hall/Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15 Jackanory story 

club (F1, F2, F3) 

Free & Full 

Cancelled due to Parent 

Consultations 

F2 classroom Mrs Quinn 

Miss Burraway 

 3.30-4.30 Jnr G & S Pirates 

of Penzance  

Chargeable Gym Mrs Earl 

Miss Holmes 

Mrs Lorimer 

 

 

Tuesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (F5-U6) Chargeable Gym/Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15 Mixed sports 

(F1, F2 & F3) 

Starts 10.03.20 Hall Miss Nicholson 

Mrs Wilson & 

Miss Holmes 

 3.30-4.00pm  Phonics Booster 

For F1 

Cancelled due to Parent 

Consultations 

Re Starts 10.03.20 

F1Classroom Miss Knowles  

Miss Nicholson 

 3.30-4.30 Dance (F2) Chargeable 

Cancelled due to Parent 

Consultations 

Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet Chargeable Gym/Hall Mrs Fielding 

 3.30-4.15 Table Tennis (F4 

& F5) 

 Free Hall Miss Raw 

 3.30-5.30 Sports fixtures Free Various Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Arnold 

 3.30-4.45 Spring Craft Club Free Science 

room 

Mrs Kernick 

 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F3-F4) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.30 Football club 

(F2-F4) only  

Free  

Cancelled for F5/L6/U6 

Mr Saunders away 

Field Mr Walker 

Mr Rawling 

 3.30-4.30 Netball 

(F4-U6) 

Free  Field Mrs Kernick 

Mrs Moffat 

 

 

Friday 1.00-1.30 Dance (F5-U6) Chargeable Gym 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6) Chargeable Hall 

 

Mrs Hudson 

 



 

 

Parking Outside School 

 

Please do not park outside school or anywhere near Byron Mews, the housing estate just 

passed school.  These are all privately owned houses and the residents have complained of 

cars parking across or even in their driveways with the engine running for long periods of 

time, something that is illegal (Section 42 of the Road Traffic Act, Rule 123).  There have also 

been cased of cigarette stubs, broken pens, half eater sandwiches and coffee cups been 

thrown out on to the road.  Please be respectful. 

 

We would also ask that parents do not park at the back of school in a morning behind the 

apartments, this is not our land but does form part of our Fire Escape should the children 

need to vacate the school quickly.   

 

Mrs Arnold and myself will be trafficking the area over the coming weeks, please park on the 

roadside down Lady Lane and walk the 3 minutes to school or park in our school car park. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Mr N Saunders 

 

 
 

Swimming          

 

 

Monday 2nd March - NO Infant swimming due to final Gala practice. 

 

Monday 2nd March is the final practice for this year’s swimming gala. I know many of the team have 

been going to swim out of school time, which is great and I look forward to seeing how well their time 

swims are this Monday. 

 

Note to parents - From Tuesday morning I will be at the front entrance where I will have an envelope 

for you.   Inside will be information about the gala and more importantly your tickets. If I don’t 

manage to see you in the mornings then I will send the letter home on Friday with your child! 

 

Swimmers don’t forget your kit Monday as your parents DON’T want to have to go back home to 

collect them!  

                                                       Miss S Raw 

 

 
Clubs 

 

Story Club cancelled on Monday due to Parents Consultations. 

Dance Club cancelled on Tuesday due to Parent Consultations. 

Football club cancelled for F5, L6 and U6 as Mr Saunders is away at a Heads’ meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

FAIRTRADE SALE by Heads of School 

 

 

 

On Friday 28
th

 February and Friday 6
th

 March, we will be 

having a sale at break time to raise money for Fairtrade.  

 

 

• Bun 50p 

• Hot Chocolate £1       

 

 
Please bring money to buy (the children already know!). 

 

In addition to this, we are having a raffle to be drawn on Thursday 5
th

 March.  £1 for a strip of 

tickets.  We will be around school next week selling these.  

 

 

Prizes include:  

 

 

* Fairtrade Hamper 

* Fairtrade Wine  

* Fairtrade chocolate 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Heads of School  

 

 
 

Menu  

 

Monday 

 

 

Vegetable Pasta 

Bake 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Angel Delight 

 

 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Cowboy Casserole  

 

Potatoes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Homemade Trifle 

Wednesday 

 

 

Chicken & 

Sweetcorn Pie / 

Quorn & 

Sweetcorn Pie 

 

Diced Potatoes, 

Broccoli & Carrots 

 

 

Syrup Sponge & 

Custard 

Thursday 

Fairtrade Day 

 

Chilli 

 

 

 

 

Fluffy Rice 

 

 

 

Chocolate Sponge 

Cake 

 

Friday 

Fairtrade Day 

 

Tuna Puffs  

 

 

 

 

Baked Potato 

Wedges & 

Cucumber 

 

Flapjack 

 

 



 

 

 

 
Due to the popularity of our ‘Christmas Craft Club’, we will be holding a 4 week special; 

 
 

The spring craft club will be held on: 

 

• Wednesday 4
th 

March 

• Wednesday 11
th

 March 

• Wednesday 18
th

 March 

 

From 3.30pm-4.45pm in the Science room. 

 

All the items made will then go on general sale at the Spring Fair on Saturday 21
st

 March.  

Places are limited and on a first come basis therefore please email Mrs Wright in  the school 

office to reserve your child’s place. 

 

 As we plan the activities ahead and purchase the materials required only the children who 

are  already signed up for the club are permitted to attend, unfortunately we cannot allow 

children to just turn up on the day. 

 

Mrs S Kernick 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

After the success of ‘The Yeoman of the Guard’ production in April 2019 and also The Mikado in 

October 2019, we are offering another fabulous opportunity for your child to be involved in our spring 

Junior Gilbert’s & Sullivan’s theatrical production of “The Pirates of Penzance” 

 

The show will be held at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 19
th

 April 2020 at 3pm (dress rehearsal from 

9:30am). 

 

In preparation for the show, we will be running a Theatre Holiday Club from Tuesday 14
th

 April-Friday 

17
th

 April at Lady Lane Park School from 9:00am-4:00pm for normal hours, or 8:30am-4:30pm for the 

extended hours, where I will be organising the singing/drama, along with Mrs C. Lorimer (music) and 

Mrs J Hudson (dance). 

 

There will also be an extra rehearsal on Saturday 18
th

 April from 9:00am – 1:00pm at Lady Lane Park 

School. 

 

In the half term leading up to the Easter Holidays, we will be holding extra practices in the gym for all 

cast members after school on a Monday in the school gym 3:30-4:30. These extra sessions are 

included in the price below.  

 

The cost of these 4 ½ days, plus Sunday 19
th

 April will be £135.00 per child for normal hours or 

£150.00 per child for the extended hours. Please note, this will need to be paid in full by Friday 

14.2.19, in order to secure a part and attend the Monday night practices. 

We are limited to 34 places for this show; it is open to all children from Form 1- Year 7. 

 

 

Spring Craft Club 



 

 

We require  

~soloists~  ~chorus members~  ~Dancers~  ~Actors and actresses~ 

If you are interested in one of these places, please fill out the form attached  as soon as possible and 

return it to Mrs S. Earl. 

 

If you have any queries or questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me by either sending me an e-

mail to sarah25.earl@gmail.com, or contacting my work mobile on 07727 897377. 

 

 

Please note, this is a non-refundable holiday club, due to the hire costs of the Arts Centre, Lady Lane 

Park School, staffing, and costumes etc. 

 

Unlike other holiday clubs, your child will need to attend daily between 9:00am and 4:00pm from 

Tuesday 14 – Friday 19
th

 April, as well as Saturday 18
th

 between 9:00am and 1:00pm, plus the dress 

rehearsal and live performance at Bingley Arts Centre on Sunday 19
th

 April, 9:30-am – 4:30pm. Our 

show depends on 100% commitment from all of our young stars! 

 

Yours Faithfully 

Mrs S. Earl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Name of child/ren_____________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

Year Group _________________ 

 

School _________________________________________________________ 

 

Amount to pay £_____________ 

 

Parent/Carer name________________________________________________ 

 

Parent signature __________________________________________________ 

 

Contact telephone number _____________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

I would like my child/ren to have a place in “Pirates of Penzance” holiday club for the 4 ½ days at Lady 

Lane Park School on Tuesday 14
th

 – Friday 17
th

 April standard (9am-4pm) - £135.00 or Tuesday 14
th

 – 

Friday 17
th

 April extended (8:30am – 4:30pm) - £150.00 

 

Plus Saturday 18
th

 April between 9:00am-1:00pm 

 

Plus Sunday April 19
th

 2020 for the show at Bingley Arts Centre. (9:30am onwards) 

 

Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S.Earl (By Friday 14
th

 February 2020) 

 

Sort Code – 20-76-92 

Account No – 13450147 

 

*Please write your child’s full name as reference* 

 

Please return this completed form to me via e-mail (sarah25.earl@gmail.com) or via Lady Lane.  

   

Mrs S. Earl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

HOLIDAY CLUBS 

 

13-17 JULY 2020 

20-24 JULY 2020 

27-30 JULY 2020 

 

                                              

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

 

Further to my Holiday Club at Lady Lane Park School last year, I am offering the above dates 

for 2020. 

 

My ethos is primarily to encourage children to step away from ‘screens’ and to get as much 

fresh air and exercise as possible, whilst learning new skills in the process.  Ultimately, this is 

the children’s holiday and I want them to have fun!  I run a ‘relaxed, easy going’ club with 

great emphasis on safety, kindness and fair play towards each other. 

 

Miss Holmes and Mr Rawling will also be joining me.  Parents are welcome to contact me 

either by email (nickhindle@live.co.uk) or by mobile (07972-841012) to discuss any aspects of 

the holiday club.  

 

 

Activities proposed: 

 

Sports: eg. cricket, football, tag rugby, tennis, fun races and dodgeball. 

 

Arts and Crafts:  eg. painting, drawing, colouring, painting stones, making jewellery, 

decorating masks, bun decorating and more. 

 

Creative Play:  den building using boxes and sheets, water play, creating scenes with plastic 

animals and wooden bricks etc. 

 

Old fashioned Games:    Hoopla, egg and spoon race, hopscotch etc. 

 

Indoor Activities (in case of rain):  we have plenty of board games including bagatelle (a firm 

favourite), arts and crafts activities, ‘chilling time’ with a movie ONLY  when children are tired, 

full size table football and much more. 

 

Occasional trips to the Prince of Wales park to make dens and have picnics and play games. 

 

 

Children’s Choice 

 

Children will be allowed at certain times during the day to choose their own activities, so for 

example if they don’t want to make jewellery, they can build a den or play games.  I will have 

many alternatives for the children to choose from at this time. 

 

My Holiday Club is ‘nut-free’ and ‘screen-free’.  I want the children to step ‘back in time’ and 

learn how to properly interact and play and create, without an Ipad or Gameboy in sight!  

 

 



 

 

 

Requirements for the Club 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  Children MUST BE 5-11 years old when attending the Holiday Club.  Children 

will require a packed lunch and drinks.  Please email me for a booking form and once you 

have booked your child onto the Holiday Club, your child’s place will be secure and further 

information and consent forms will be forwarded to you. 

 

Prices and Opening Times 

 

Standard Hours (9am-4pm) 

5 days - £105 

                                                                     4 days - £  95 

                                                                     3 days - £  85 

                                                                     2 days - £  60 

                                                                     1 day  -  £  30 

 

Extended Hours (8:30am-4:30pm) 

5 days - £115 

4 days - £105 

                                                                     3 days - £  95 

                                                                     2 days - £  70 

                                                                     1 day  -  £  40 

 

Extra Extended Hours (8am-5pm) 

5 days - £125 

4 days - £115 

3 days - £105 

                                                                     2 days - £  80 

                                                                     1 day  -  £  50 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

 

Discounts are not transferrable week to week. 

 

Thank you and I look forward to meeting you and your children. 

 

Nick Hindle BA (Hons) 

 

 
 

 

 

 


